
 
 To the Commissioners: 
  
I am a neighbor living close to the proposed cell tower at 165 Robin Meadow Lane. An exciting 
development is occurring here. It’s called Project Oasis, whose home will be the property next door to the 
proposed cell tower site. 
  
Project Oasis will be a desperately needed community resource focusing on our kids and mental health 
issues. Their multi-faceted program will give children and their families much-needed year-round help in 
saving troubled and suicidal kids. 

I understand that if a cell tower were to go on the Robin Meadow site, Oasis will not develop its program 
there. Oasis promotes itself as a tech-free, “all-natural” environment for health and well-being, but being 
in the shadow of a cell tower has strong negative connotations. Community members looking for health 
and healing for their children won't choose to go there. This valuable resource will fail to exist. 
  
A possible win-win solution to this issue is for AT&T to relocate their project to a site on Melody 
Lane where their coverage goals are still achievable. Then Project Oasis can flourish, and we will be at 
the inception point of a legacy program that will heal our youth and strengthen our community. 
  
Please realize what is at stake with the siting of this cell tower. Be our voice—speak up for the young 
people who need community support. 
  
Thank you, 
Diane Dutton-Jones 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Please submit this for the May 8th 2024 meeting 
   
Jonathan    
 
165 Robin Meadow Ln Watsonville  APN 109-341-19. 
 
 
This email is in regards to the above property and is my Refusal to support this 
project,  a few reasons are listed below. 
 
#1 Health risks no need for me to recite as I'm sure you have had plenty of 
documentation concerning this. 
 
#2 My Property subject to decreases in Value. 
 
#3 No need for this in our neighbor hood are service in this area is just fine and we can 
always use WiFi calling if needed 
 
#4 The only people that will benefit from this are listed below. 
 
 
#5   The owners of 165 Robin Meadow Lane from revenue they receive. 
 
#6.  The County of Santa Cruz from the revenue stream it get's 
 
#7    The Company involved in installing the tower. 
 
#8    The Company who owns the tower. 
 
I Don't see any upside to this project and you should have another letter I sent the last 
time you proposed this project also please refer to that. 
 
In ending I do not want this cell tower in my neighborhood and for the reasons above 
and really don't want to have to hear about this anymore. 
 
Next time try having the public hearing during a time that works for all the 
residents  (NOT JUST THE COUNTY MEMBERS BENEFIT) 
 
How many times are we going to have to do this dance regarding this cell tower. 
 
Again I don't see any upside to this project for the reasons stated above Let it go man. 
 
 



Regards 
 
Doug Daykin 
 
118 Wheelock Rd 
 
Please let me know you got this email 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



TO: Nicholas Brown, Jonathan DiSalvo, and Commissioners I've had the pleasure of 

speaking to and/or recently meeting in person: 
 
Kindly add the attached Site Plan to my submissions for the public record. Sorry for another 

addition; there was a miscommunication regarding who would send this to you. 
 
It's a color diagram, not extensive reading material.  

Nicholas or Jonathan: Would you please confirm you've received this and added it to the 

public record?  

Many thanks, I know you all have tons of projects to keep track of! 
 
Nancy Sondel 
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